Minutes from the General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club –

Thursday 10th October 2013 –

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall  

Vice President- Celeste Shadie (In the Chair for President, Henry Nelson)
- Opened the meeting, welcomed visitors and new members Chris Newland, Kathy Russell, Bernadette Heckford 

-  The Red Book passed to members for Q&A segment.

- Explained to the membership that the request for email addresses was to send the Newsletter to those willing to receive it by email, and also for important matters of interest such as information re Tours & Functions. Email address to go on “sign in” sheet.
- Requested members wear badges during excursions and rambles for the purpose of insurance.
- It was explained to the membership that the ramble to Geraldine Sternberg’s garden today was strictly members only due to insurance considerations.

- Appealed to the membership for someone to assist Barry Butler to set up the hall for General Meetings, Anne Tout has offered to assist. 

- There was general support for “Q&A in the Garden” in 2014.  This activity is a new slant on garden rambles.

- Members were encouraged to access website which is constantly being updated with items of interest. 

-  A general appeal for more plants on the monthly plant stall as stocks have been low for some months.
Secretary- Gai Horrocks standing in for Janice Light- 
- A call for volunteers to assist with morning tea during 2014. 

- A call for members willing to provide refreshments for morning tea for 2014.

- Members were asked to see the Secretary to order GCA 2014 Calendar and 2013 Crossing BM Daisy.

- Iris Convention, Waldorf Leura Garden Resort, October 26-30

- Oberon Garden Club, 6 cold climate gardens 2 & 3 Nov

- Blackheath Flower and Craft Show 12 & 13 Oct

- GH drew member’s attention to the notice boards for further items of interest.

Financial Report – Michael Cooper

As per Statement of Accounts 1st September- 30th September 2013

Total Funds: $1925.80 Total Income: $1314.00 Expenditure: $912.20 Available Funds: $2327.60

Publicity- Narelle Nolan
- Ad has been placed in the Gazette
- Drew attention to N/L re Liz Benson details and article by Janice Light re Groundcovers.
Library- Merilyn Shields standing in for Carol Conway

Nothing to report

Welfare- Celeste Shadie

Card has been sent to Katalin Gulyas who will return to meetings in 2014
Tours & Functions- Lynton Phillips
- Garden Ramble today, Peter & Geraldine Sternberg, garden “Gate House” was originally part of the Hertz Estate, majority of planting done in 2009, exotic garden reflects the four seasons, the paths are mulched.
- Iris Garden, Millthorpe 8th November, sold out
- Christmas Luncheon 5th December payment can be made today.
- Brochures on Glenmore, Mayfield, Griffith and Millthorpe

Garden Tips- Sylvia Smith

Water and weed where necessary; deadhead Rhododendrens and Hellebores, shape the bushes; trim and shape Azaleas; super phosphate on Daffodils; Hostas looking good, if in pot put saucer of water underneath or in garden sew Forget Me Nots to deter snails; remove all non shooting pieces from Hydrangeas; allow bulbs in pots to die down, then lift and store in cool, dark place in brown paper; enjoy all before it gets too hot. 
Q&A- Anne Tout (Moderator)

a) Brush Turkey/Lyrebird problems, wire mesh useful, rocks, mulch and spray water but no solution guaranteed to work.
b) Opinion on eucy mulch- that it will decompose and can be dug in, doesn’t have high nitrogen content.
c) Dimpled leaves on hybrid Clematis should take to nursery for advice. 
d) Daffodils that bud but don’t open should be fertilized with tomato fertiliser.  See Bill Avery
e) Use coffee grounds, eggshells and pot scourers to deter snails. 
f) Lift bulbs when leaves have died down, dig up and store in brown paper.  Bulbs can also be placed in a plastic basket then place basket in ground.
g) Powdery mildew on Roses can be due to poor air circulation.  Equal portions of milk and water for eco friendly spray. 
Morning Tea

Speaker introduced by Celeste Shadie
Liz Benson- Waratah is the Darug Aboriginal name for beautiful red flower. The iconic South African Protea and the Waratah belong to the Proteaceae family that also include the Australian Banksia. Leucodendrons, Waratahs, Banksia and Proteas all shared a common ancestor when South Africa and Australia were joined 200 million years ago. There are cream, white and red varieties and are good for native birds.  Every knob of the Waratah is a flower.  The Waratah has a good survival rate after bush fires.  After flowering chop back severely as the plant will send up numerous shoots and branches that will flower.  Fertilise with native fertiliser.  It is the NSW Govt, emblem.
Meeting closed 12 noon
